
European Underwater Federation
Minutes of the EUF meeting, Essen, 18/06/11
Delegates

Matti Anttila
MA
FDF
Gerd Brüheim
GB
PDA
Mark Caney
MC
PADI Int 

Martin Denison
MD
RSTC
Pascal Dietrich
PD
PADI EU

Deric Ellerby   
DE
BSAC

Lasse Gustafsson
LG
SSDF

Michael Hansen
MH
DSF

Jack Lavanchy
JL
RSTC
Dick Lukas
DL
NAUI EU

Richard Lukas
DL
NAUI EU
Martin Kielly
MK
CFT
Wolfgang Mehl   
WM
FIAS

Oliver Mielke
OM
RSTC

Sari Nuotio
SN
FDF
Gerard Oijnhausen
GO
WOSD/IAHD

Mika Rautianen
MR
FDF
Steffen Scholz
SS
VDST
Fred Siebers
FS
WOSD/IAHD
Trond Skaare
TS
PADI Nordic
Associates

Alexander Belskyi
AB
NDL Russia

Yuri Belskyi
YB
NDL Russia 
Liubov Erskova
LE
NDL Russia

Klaus Kreutzfeld
KK
Actinia 

Don McGlinchey
DM
Actinia 
Guy Thomas
GT
DAN EU
Observers

Evelin Dworak
ED
TSVO

Flemming Thyge
FT
DDI
Apologies

Zeyad M El Bassel
ZE
CDWS Egypt

Peter Jonas
PJ
ON/EUF Cert 

Minutes

1. The President welcomed delegates. 

2. Previous minutes – approved with no corrections or matters arising. 

3. President’s report – MC commented that the large attendance demonstrated the importance of suitable meeting location and obviously Essen well met our criteria.. 
4. RSTC – JL reported on the RSTC meeting at BOOT in January and that the next meeting is planned for the 2012 EUDI show in Milan. JL expressed concerns over the quality RSTC membership applications and the need for EUF and RSTC to maintain communications on such issues. OM commented on difficulties with legislation in Spain and Italy, partly due to regional differences and interpretations of regulations. IDA have applied for RSTC membership.
5. CMAS EU – Currently there is no President of CMAS EU. MH reported an election is planned for this Autumn, with J L Blanchard a likely candidate. Delegates felt that John Remue had played a crucial role in bringing CMAS and EUF in a close and effective relationship. His hard work and diplomacy was very much appreciated and he will be sorely missed. DE to write a letter of thanks. France had offered to host the next CMAS GA in Marseille but it was reported members thought the price was too expensive so the venue for the next CMAS GA is currently undecided. The CMAS Executive Board is working on new statutes for a 2012 EGM.
6. Finance / membership – MD presented the bank statements to date and reported a healthy financial situation. 2011 contribution notices had been sent out by email, currently some 3k€ was outstanding.
7. EUF Certification International. MD reported that the ISO TC228 working group 1 had now held 7 meetings and had produced a record 10 standards. The Dive Centre 24813 standard is mandatory in Egypt and since its implication there has been a marked drop in reported accidents and diving related complaints have fallen by 24%. The irony of Spain chairing TC228 yet not implementing the standards was highlighted. The snorkel excursion and training standards are expected to reach their final vote this year and the gas blending standards to be completed at the June meeting in Kuala Lumpur, where a start will be made on the revision of the original six standards. ISO revisions will automatically be reflected in CEN standards.

8. EUF Website – MC reported that requested logo updates had been incorporated and reminded members check their details for currency and to create links to www.euf.eu on their websites wherever possible.

9. Membership – DE reported that since the previous meeting WOSD had submitted a complete application and achieved EUF-ON certification for their training scheme. The meeting accepted their application for membership. The Treasurer will invoice FS accordingly. Since the last meeting FS has also applied to re-active the Associate Membership of IAHD and settled its outstanding contributions. Another handicapped divers group have also expressed an interest in joining EUF as Associate Members, DDI were welcomed to the meeting and FT stated DDI will shortly be submitting a formal application.
10. Spanish certification recognition – PD gave an extensive report on developments in the Spanish dive regulation saga. The new law becomes effective 01/01/2011 but so far only Catalonia has published procedural text on implementation. PD explained that the Sports Teacher Licence created in 1999 for activities such as football and tennis has been extended to recreational diving. Certification requires instructors to study a common core suitable for all activities pus specialist training specific to each particular activity. This training must occupy at least 1200 hours and be supervised by a recognized agency. Currently only FEDAS is recognised for this role. Implementation is being split into two phases, phase 1 for existing instructors and phase 2 for future instructors. To be recognised training agencies will need to legally register and be recognised in Spain and the Spanish Ministry of Education needs to approve the training system. Only FEDAS can be recognised as a federation, all other entities must register as commercial bodies. Seasonal and visiting instructors will find recognition of qualifications virtually impossible, each region will either enact its own legislation or adopt the national law. ABRE and ACUC are attempting to appeal against the law but success is unlikely and a result probably 2/3 years away. These changes are likely to very adversely affect the image of Spain as a dive destination.
11. Egypt – MC reported on the severe cumulative effects of the current financial crisis, the shark attacks and the ‘Arab Spring’ on the Egyptian dive tourism industry and the expectation that a number of related businesses are expected to fail.

12. Children and diving  – AB reported on NDL’s diving for children programme. This programme allows children of 10 years and older to dive to a maximum of 10 m. Training support includes a specially written manual which was shown to delegates.
13. AOB – MK requested information on recompression chamber requirements. OM reported problems created by “open” water certification being given in unsuitable environments and it was agreed that MD will ask PJ to write to the centres concerned. DE/MC were asked to review the current EUF brochure, available as pdf files for download from our website. 
14. Next meeting – it was agreed the next meeting will be held 10/12/11 in Vienna. The following meeting is planned for 16/0612 and will be organised by the Finnish Diving Federation in Helsinki.
15. OM and Barakuda were formally thanked for both organising and providing hospitality for the meeting.
DE 27/06/11

